DEDHAM BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
DECEMBER 20TH, 2017





IN ATTENDANCE:
Jason Brogan MS, CISSP, Chairperson               Alison Staton, resident 30 Woodleigh Rd               
Dr. J Stephen Camer MD Vice Chairperson
Leanne Jasset, B.S.P., RPH, Member
Catherine Cardinale, Health Director
Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant


     Meeting called to order at 6:58 pm     1) Motion to accept minutes presented by Leanne Jasset Member. Second by Jason Brogan Chairperson accepted for November 9th 2017 Meeting 

2) Chairperson Brogan opens the floor to the public discussion.
i. Alison Staton address the board. She thanks the board profusely for having the meeting changed to 7pm, and for being responsive. She looks forward to the New Year and for the meetings at 7pm for the public to participate.  Member Jasset states that we cannot always change the time to 7pm but states the board will try its best to accommodate the public whenever they can.

3) New Business

ii. Tezmacal has opened up officially. Multiple restaurants are still in the process of applying and gaining approval by Town Hall to operate. 

iii. Flu shots are done for the year. Multiple smaller clinics were run by the Public Health Nurse Jessica Gardner. The Board waits to see what the reimbursement ratio will be.
iv. Domestic Animal Reports are referenced in the Directors Report. Member Jasset inquiries about the reported 14 animal bites, Health Director Catherine Cardinale explains that it includes scratches as well as bites, from animal to animal to human.
v. Chairperson Brogan inquiries about Patient Information reports, and how the office receives reports of communicable diseases.
vi. Chairperson Brogan inquired about the Figure for the annual income of the Board of Health and if Administrative Assistant Renee Johnson was able to secure the final amount. 
vii. Budget –the Board of Health has asked for some increases and Health Director Cardinale asks for a member of the Board to attend. She believes the increases will be related to staff and inspections, as the amount of restaurants coming to town. This will also include trainings and memberships, and conferences. Cardinale states that as the director she has never gone over budget in all of the years she has held the position.

4) Old Business 

	i. Fees will be increased. The fees were last updated in 2010.  Chairperson Brogan asks for an analysis of our fees compared to other towns to be provided by the board. Director Cardinale is looking especially towards increasing the camp fees.







[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting Adjourned 7:16





						_________________________________________
						Jason Brogan, Chairman







